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AGENDA ITEM SECTION: 
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FUND: 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

RECOMMENDATION: 

R. Corey Almas, Director of Public Services

DPS - Phased Replacement of DPS Concrete

$95,000

592-901-987-0000

Over the last several budget cycles, DPS has been undertaking a phased replacement of all the concrete
pavement around the building. The next identified phase is the main northerly drive aisle from the entrance
gate to the west terminus.

Staff recommends that Council award the 2022 DPS Concrete Replacement Project to Cipparrone
Contracting, at their established unit prices, in an amount not to exceed $95,000. This represents the
Engineers Estimate of $92,000, rounded up for contingency. Funding is budgeted and available.

Bid Awards/Purchases

9/26

$246,000



MEMORANDUM 

 

Department of Public Services 
City of Madison Heights 

801 Ajax Drive 
Madison Heights, Michigan 48071 

 
p (248) 589-2294 | f (248) 589-2679 

DATE:  September 20, 2022 

TO:  Melissa R. Marsh, City Manager  

FROM: Sean P. Ballantine, Public Works Supervisor 
  R. Corey Almas, Director of Public Services  
 
SUBJECT: Phased Replacement of DPS Concrete 

Over the last several budget cycles, DPS has been undertaking a phased replacement 
of all the concrete pavement around the building. This phased approach has allowed 
us to reduce the impact on the budget and allow for normal City operations to 
continue while the work is being done. The next identified phase is the main northerly 
drive aisle from the entrance gate to the west terminus.  

Staff reached out to Nowak and Fraus, the City’s consulting engineers, to measure and 
estimate the cost of this phase, which was identified at $92,000 based on current unit 
pricing. Cipparrone Contracting has confirmed that they would be able to perform this 
paving work at their current unit prices, representing a cost of $90,650.33. As you 
may recall, Cipparrone is in the first year of an awarded three year contract for the R-
millage road reconstructions, as well as the City’s Major and Local sectional repair 
projects.  

Staff recommends that Council award the 2022 DPS Concrete Replacement Project to 
Cipparrone Contracting, at their established unit prices, in an amount not to exceed 
$95,000. This represents the Engineers Estimate of $92,000, rounded up for 
contingency. Funding is budgeted and available. 



Department of Public Services 

Parking Lot & Driveway Sectional Pavement Replacement 

September 20, 2022 

 

 

 

Sectional Description: 

Color:  Area (syd)  Material:  Cost:  Budget Year: 

Yellow  1,706  8” Concrete  $95,000  FY 2022‐23 
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